FINAL SPRING VET CLINIC

Dr. Parker: March 28, 2009 10:00 AM (Anna)

PLEASE RSVP TO ANNA WITH ANY SPECIAL REQUESTS

Orinda/Moraga Canyon Wildfire Seminar April 29, 2009

NEXT BOARD MEETING IS APRIL 22, 2009 AT BEVERLY JAMES’
http://www.orindahorsemen.org/

OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: March 11, 2009

Place: Pamela Bullen’s home


Board Members Present: Renee Benoit, Pam Bullen, Fred Goff, Beverly James, Morris Older, Eddie Reiter, Kirsten Whitsett (all present)

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

1.
The agenda was approved, Kirsten appointed as timekeeper, and an information packet was distributed by Fred.

2. The minutes of the February 11, 2009 minutes were approved as distributed.

3.
Beverly distributed a detailed Treasurer’s reported and noted that all late fees have been collected and all  dues are in but one. The CSHA dues were slightly higher than anticipated. OHA has a total of $37,065.93 in checking, savings, and CD accounts, including member work deposits. 

4.
EBMUD LIAISON REPORT


A.
Capital Improvement Report Morris reported that EBMUD is ready 
to write up our 08/09Annual Grazing Plan, which includes the capital 
improvements decided upon by the Board—a new hay corral for the 
Lower Sullivan Ranch and a new tack shed for the Pavilion area.  
Although the plan lists a  “Tuff Shed” model so that we can proceed with 
the paperwork, EBMUD will allow us to substitute any reasonable 
alternative, including a pre-fabricated shed, a custom built shed or a used 
shed. We decided to appoint a committee to research the best option. 
Morris will contact some members who have some building knowledge, 
to see if they will serve with Morris on the shed committee.


B.
Pear Orchard/EBMUD Follow Up EBMUD is interested in re-
grading the south creek crossing and clearing brush in hopes of 
encouraging the horses to graze the small open area near the houses just 
off Camino 
Pablo at the south end of the Pear Orchard. The Pear Orchard 
electric fence will need rebuilding this spring. This area used to be 
grazed until the winter storms in 2006 made it fairly inaccessible. The 
Board will make a site visit on Saturday, March 14 at 1:00 to clarify the 
creek crossing location. While on site, Board 
members will consider 
whether to repair the existing PO fencing, or to move it up the hill to 
include the saddle area as suggested by a member. Beverly would like to 
relinquish her role as PO manager.

C.
Rotation Schedule Update At some point, the herd will need to move back to the USR to make 
up the time we missed by moving to the Plateau ahead of schedule. This will be determined by grass growth. Morris, Erica, Pam and Kirsten will
help monitor the pasture condition and make recommendations to the Board. We may be able to move skinny horses to the LP from the upper pastures (not the USR-thereby separating the herd by El Toyonal and distance) a week or two prior to moving the fatties. This would 
require considerations such as horse bonding, weight and other issues, but could facilitate weight management in the herd. We will try not to schedule a large group move on Memorial Day weekend.


D.
Drought Contingencies Needed?  EBMUD reports there will be no 
need to reduce our AUMS this year, which they had considered possible 
before the February rains.

5.
FEEDING SEASON WRAPUP Comments submitted to the Board evaluating the 
feeding season were reviewed. Eddie will contact interested members to ask them to speak at a Board meeting closer to feeding time.
6. PROJECT UPDATES


A. Emergency Committee Update Renee distributed a lengthy written 
report and noted that good progress is being made. The committee meets 
next week. Morris noted that the Orinda/Moraga Fire District is 
presenting a Canyon Wildfire Management Seminar on April 29 from 7-9 
PM.  He has contact information and 
pre-registration is mandatory.


B.
Priority Work Projects Renee reported that Georgia is waiting for a 
big rain to determine the leaking points in the white shed. Doug and 
Richard will deal with the brush in the LP. Much progress is being made 
in the coyote brush removal project at 
the Pavilion.


C.
Arena Rototilling Renee will contact Jane to ask if she will arrange 
rototilling.

7.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY REPORT


A.
Horse changes updates Parry and Fazon are back at the pasture. 
Monty Kader may be gone on Friday, March 13, 2009. Members are 
reminded that the horse sign out/sign in sheet is on the inside left 
wall of the white shed (on clipboard, hangs from nail).


B. Riding partners There are no new riding partners. Three new 
applications for membership have been received.


C.
Spring vet clinic reports Eddie had not yet heard from Anna regarding 
participation in the first clinics. Two clinics have been completed, with 
the final Dr. Parker clinic occurring on Saturday, March 28. Members 
are urged to discuss the WNV fall booster with 
their vets. Spring 
WNV is required; Fall is optional but recommended by at least 
Hansen and O’Brien.


D.
Stall report Allison Bloodworth has corrected the website and made 
this available online. 


E. Minutes on webpage Pam will ask Alison Martin if she will post the 
minutes on the webpage for general membership access.


F.
Hay dumping Membership concerns regarding used hay dumping 
were discussed. Renee will discuss this further with Erica and present 
ideas at the next meeting.


G.
Work hour review and report  Work hours are completed or paid for.  
Members weeding are requested to note in the work hours book 
what weeds in which 
pasture were removed.


H. Email protocol The Board noted that Eddie has been responding to 
general membership queries in a timely fashion. The general 
membership is gently reminded to send emails to interested parties 
ONLY. The Board noted the general 
improvement in the flow of email.


I.
Daily herd inspection proposal The Board discussed a previously 
presented 
proposal by Morris to require daily herd inspections during the 
seven months when we are not feeding to improve the safety of the herd. 
Although the Board thinks this is a wonderful idea, implementing this 
program would be difficult. All members are encouraged to check the 
herd whenever they go up into the pasture and to learn to identify 
each horse. Possible aids in horse identification/herd monitoring are: 


a) 
training sessions at the general membership meeting b)stories of past 
horse rescue c) a more thorough description of the grey mares. Fred will 
write a note to the general membership encouraging more vigilant 
herd 
monitoring.

8. 
NEW BUSINESS


A. Update on Code of Conduct Fred will contact Elise for an update. 
Cheryl and Richard 
have expressed interest in serving on this committee.


B. Trucks driving on pasture Member concerns about trucks driving to 
the Plateau 
pasture were addressed. EBMUD states NOT to drive when 
the ground is muddy 
or when tall dry grass could ignite from the heat of a 
catalytic converter.

THANK YOUS!!!!

DOUG, RENEE, KANDY, GAILYN, PAM, ERICA, EDDIE AND MORRIS for their hard work at the first Pav Coyote Brush removal party 

DOUG for organizing the above effort and for the treats

DOUG for taking the CERT program

DOUG AND DAVID GERRARD for fixing the electricity at the pavilion in time for the dental  clinic

RICHARD for ring pasture coyote brush removal and LP brush clearing

ALICE for ring pasture hemlock removal

ERICA PAM  for Pav hemlock removal

ERICA, MORRIS, PAM, ALICE for moving the herd

BRONWYN AND ANNA for organizing vet clinics

KIM for repairing the old stall pipe corral

ALLISON BLOODWORTH for working on the website

PAM for hosting the Board meeting

Respectfully submitted,


Pamela  Bullen, Recording Secretary

March 15, 2009

NEXT MEETING:  April 11 at Beverly James’ house. Dinner 6:45, meeting 7:15. All welcome to the meeting
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